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College Planning Council 
Minutes 
11.9.22 

 
Members Present:  Mark Browning, Angela Rios, Brad Holden, Celeste Tate, John Fields, Joey GrosJacques, 
Kaley Cope, Nayeli Contreras, Pat Sisneros, Philip Schmitz, Sascha McKeon, Tammy Krawczyk, Tammi 
Clark, Wade Muller, and Shannon Franklin.    
 
Guests: Stacie Stahl 
 
Absent:  Adams Sims, Kennedy Vogl, Lexi Robertson, Roman Olivera, and Theresa Bosworth 
 
Approve Minutes from the 10/26/22 CPC meeting 
Kaley moved, seconded by Joey, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Approve Administrative Procedure 
02-2003-0003 Press Releases 
Joey moved, seconded by Brad, to approve the revised procedure.  Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Administrative Procedures for Revision 
The following procedures were submitted for a first reading of revisions:  

01-2005-0020 Authorized Signatures 
06-2005-0007 Administrator in Charge 

 06-2016-0002 Death of an Employee 
 
Comments regarding revisions of the above procedures should be sent to Shannon Franklin. 
 
NWCCU Update 
President Browning received the draft report from the Accreditation evaluation team; the Executive team 
reviewed the draft for factual errors and submitted the information back to the evaluation team.  The 
final version of the report is now with the final review team for Accreditation. 
 
Mark and John attended the NWCCU Annual Conference November 2-4, 2022.  Mark noted the guidance, 
suggestions, and discussions were good.  There was a lot of discussion about data and different ways to 
use it to make more informed decisions.  The push is more than a recommendation – a requirement to be 
using disaggregated data, and how that can help us in areas we are trying to improve on, whether it be as 
a Hispanic Serving Institution (HSI) or underserved populations.  Slide decks from the conference will be 
available soon, and Mark would like to share them with College Planning Council and have discussions 
here with the information. 
 
John noted the theme was transformative education with talk about second chance for Pell and dual 
credit. In every session John attended, including the plenaries, there was always a heavy emphasis on DEI 
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and how we infuse that into everything we are doing.  And then we will need to learn how we get the data 
to show the emphasis. 
 
Mark noted one of the opening speaker presentations was the Under Secretary for Education and his 
focus was on being places of hope within our communities for our students and their families who depend 
upon us for the prospect of a brighter future.  It drives home our mission as a rural community college – 
we are that opportunity for our students and people who should be our students to help them speed 
along the decision-making process.    
 
We also had representation at the OCCA Annual Conference with Tammy, Theresa, Joey, Riley, and 
Shannon.   Joey noted the conference also focused on DEI, with a couple student panels that were 
interesting to listen to with perspectives from other colleges around the state and what they feel colleges 
should offer to them regarding communications and what to offer on campus to bring students to campus.  
 
Tammy – a panel of three superintendents to talk about what they are hearing their high school students 
say about college and it was kind of scary.  Students are looking for options other than college and how 
do we attract that population?  Dual credit efforts can be increased, and we should offer short-term 
trainings as opposed to term-length courses.  Marginalized populations and equity were mentioned, and 
we were shown a comparison between Oregon and the national averages.   Many Oregonians have 
stopped out of college and that is a large population community colleges could reach out to and encourage 
to come back for credentials, certifications, or degrees.  
 
The College Planning Council meeting for November 23 will be rescheduled to November 30. 
 
 
 
 


